
 

On November 4, 2015 local Los Angeles news station KNBC contacted Mr. Joel Cehn, an independent 
environmental consultant for AJU, regarding statements he made in a 1997 report (attached) about 
the question of potential contamination having migrated from the Santa Susanna Field Laboratory 
onto the Brandeis-Bardin campus. 

Specifically, KNBC posed questions pertaining to statements made by Cehn regarding contamination 
found on a remote portion of the 2700 acre Brandeis-Bardin Campus.  As a result of testing done back 
in 1997 and a subsequent law suit, this parcel was transferred to Rocketdyne (now Boeing) in 1998 
and is no longer a part of the Brandeis Bardin campus. 

When questioned about this report in 2015, Cehn told KNBC: 

“With regard to your email, my concerns about possible future migration from the 1990s have 
proven to be unfounded, as demonstrated by hundreds of tests conducted over the past 18 
years.  This testing has confirmed that there has been no migration of contamination onto the 
current Brandeis property. Any migration would be contained on the 100 acres transferred to 
Rocketdyne (now Boeing) in 1998.  

 “My 1997 statement was based on the evidence we had at that time. It appears to me you are 
trying to create a construct and conclusion that are not accurate. At the time, I stated that 
portions of the 100-acre site -- not used for camp operations and ultimately sold to Rocketdyne -
- were contaminated. Given that the contamination had migrated from SSFL to parts of that 100-
acre site, we were concerned that the migration might continue to other areas of Brandeis. That 
didn’t happen; any migration has remained on that 100-acre site. 

Between EPA, DTSC, my work and Boeing’s work, which it appears you’ve reviewed, there have 
been thousands of tests. And the analyses I provided to AJU were based on those results. And 
there continues to be testing, as you know. My conclusion, shared by EPA and DTSC based on an 
enormous, nearly two decade testing regimen, is that Brandeis-Bardin provides a safe and 
protected environment for its campers, staff and visitors.” 

 




























